City Council Minutes
October 17, 2016

The following are subject to modification and are not official minutes until approved by the Governing Body.

CITY OF COLWICH, KANSAS

CITY ADMINISTRATIVE CENTER

310 S. 2ND STREET

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
OCTOBER 17, 2016
7:00 P.M.

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth on Monday, October 17, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. called the regular monthly meeting of the Colwich City Council to order. 
ATTENDANCE
Present were Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth, Councilmembers Doyle Dodd, Stephanie Guy, Pamela Winegarner, Angela Banz and Robert Winter.
Staff members present were Corey Heck, Public Works Director, Mark Hinkle, Chief of Police, Katie Wetta, Deputy City Clerk and Diana Brooks, City Clerk.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Spexarth led the audience, staff and Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING THE ADOPTION OF THE FEMA MAPS

Mayor Spexarth called for a motion to open the public hearing regarding the adoption of the FEMA maps.

Councilwoman Banz moved that the Council open the public hearing at 7:00 p.m.  Councilwoman Guy second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.
Ms. Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk/Zoning Administrator detailed the history of the development of the updated FEMA maps, highlighted the changes, and stated that approximately 30 homes were added to the floodplain with the update.

Mr. Mark Gilbert, 432 S. 6th, questioned the impact the change would have on added property owners.  Ms. Brooks stated that if the floodplain touched the property, nothing, but if the floodplain touched any part of the structure, floodplain insurance would need to be purchased.

Mr. Bret Emberson, 147 S. 7th, addressed the Council regarding the excessive storm water runoff that occurs north and south of his home, the danger rushing water poses to young children, and proposed the installation of a drainage system to protect his property and slow down the velocity of the water.

Mayor Spexarth asked Mr. Emberson to return to the November meeting to discuss the matter.

Mr. Mark Gilbert, 423 S. 6th, reminded the Council that the solution proposed by Mr. Emberson was how the homeowners association in Country Hill Addition solved the flooding problem at 6th and Marian.

Hearing no further comments, Mayor Spexarth called for a motion to close the public hearing.

Councilwoman Banz moved that the Council close the public hearing at 7:25 p.m.  Councilwoman Guy second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.
2.
NOTICES AND COMMUNICATIONS
There were no notices or communications.
3.
CITIZEN COMMENTS
Mr. Mark Gilbert, 423 S. 6th, requested that the Council reconsider their decision to restrict the dumping of leaves at the brush pile or find an alternative for citizens.

Ms. Shannon Sanders, 613 W. Chicago, requested Council take action to restrict the loud music coming from the KEG on the weekends.  Mr. Stan Juhnke, City Attorney requested that the City Prosecutor draft an ordinance.
4.
PURCHASE REQUESTS AND ITEMS NEEDING COUNCIL ACTION
A. Review of the request to adopt Ordinance No. 687 adopting the FEMA maps
Mayor Spexarth requested a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 687 adopting the FEMA maps.
Councilwoman Banz moved that the Council adopt Ordinance No. 687 adopting FEMA maps.  Councilwoman Winegarner second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0 with a roll call vote with Councilwoman Guy voting yea; Councilman Winter voting yea; Councilwoman Winegarner voting yea Councilmember Dodd voting yea and Councilwoman Banz voting yea. 

B. Review of the request to approve the contract with Sedgwick County for animal control services
Mayor Spexarth presented the contract from Sedgwick County for animal control services as the current contract had not been updated in a number of years.
Councilmember Dodd moved that the Council approve the contract for animal control services with Sedgwick County.  Councilwoman Banz second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0. 

C. Review of the request to adopt Ordinance No. 691 adopting the Records Retention Policy
Ms. Brooks stated that Records Retention Policy was completed and requested the Council formalize the policy by adopting Ordinance No. 691.

Councilwoman Winegarner moved that the Council adopt Ordinance No. 691.  Councilmember Dodd second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0 with a roll call vote with Councilwoman Guy voting yea; Councilman Winter voting yea; Councilwoman Winegarner voting yea; Councilmember Dodd voting yea; and Councilwoman Banz voting yea.
D. Discussion of the trading of buildings with Legacy Bank
Discussion centered around concerns with the tax lid and the ability to repay a temporary note or general obligation bond issue to renovate the building, the limited number of employees housed in a large facility, and the increase in utility costs.  
Mayor Spexarth suggested putting the matter on the November, 2017 ballot to have the citizens of Colwich vote to determine whether to move and renovate the building.

Mayor Spexarth stated he would keep this matter on the agenda.

5.
CONSENT AGENDA
A.
Approval of the minutes of the September 19, 2016 Council meeting


B.
Approval of the Appropriations Ordinance Nos. 16-10-01 and 16-09-02

C.
Approval of the September financial reports


D.
Monthly purchase orders – if any
Councilwoman Banz moved that the Council approve the consent agenda as presented. Councilwoman Winegarner second the motion.  Motion approved 5-0.
6.
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
A.
Heritage Festival

Ms. Brooks stated the financial report would be in next month’s packet
B.
Park Committee


Councilwoman Guy stated there was nothing to report.
C.
Marketing Committee


There was nothing to report

D.
FEMA Committee

There was nothing to report.
E.
Library Board – Mayor Spexarth stated the report was in the packet.
7.
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

A.
City Engineer –   Mr. Ben Mabry, City Engineer stated there was nothing to report.  There was discussion regarding the places where the leaks in the water system have occurred and possible ways to test the welds.
B.
Fire – Mayor Spexarth presented the monthly report. 
C.
Public Works – Mr. Heck presented the monthly report. He presented four bids for various street repairs with APAC being the successful bidder with a bid in the amount of $77,592.70.

Councilwoman Guy moved that the Council approve the quote from APAC for the street repairs.  Councilwoman Banz second the motion.  Motion carried 5-0.
D.
Police Department – Chief Hinkle presented the monthly report. There was discussion regarding the school district doing away with the safety patrol and the challenges with afternoon dismissal.  
E.
City Attorney – Mr. Stanley Juhnke, City Attorney stated he nothing to report.
F.
City Clerk – Ms. Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk stated she had nothing to report.
8.
GOVERNING BODY COMMENTS
Councilwoman Banz stated good work by all the personnel, thank you, keep it up. 
Councilman Winter stated the City needed to be alert in the aspects of companies installing cell towers in the City right-of-way.
Mayor Spexarth informed the Council of the Candidate Forum to be held on Tuesday, October 25th at ICM West Campus beginning at 7:00 p.m.
9.
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
There was no executive session.
10.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Councilwoman Banz moved for adjournment at 8:10 p.m. Councilwoman Guy second the motion.  Motion approved 5-0.

Respectfully submitted 
Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk
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